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22nd October 2018
Dear Ms Greenstein
Response to an Elmbridge Borough consultation on the creation of a community council for Hersham 
Hersham Residents Association (the HRA) is a long established non-political organisation whose aims are to promote the interests of Hersham and its residents.  For more about the HRA, please see the following link to our website and blog; Hersham Residents Association.  
Based on the feedback we have received, the vast majority of our members are in favour of the creation of a community council for Hersham.  This view is based on opinions and comment from our AGM meetings held over several years where this matter has been discussed, and more recent feedback from current members.  

We see a community council as a way of delivering the aims of the HRA in a much more effective way through a body with an official status that can help provide community cohesion and raise a small amount of funding for use locally.  
Although there are those who understandably do not want to pay more council tax, our impression is that the most Hersham residents are in favour of creating a community council when the arguments are clearly explained; in particular, when it is made clear that money raised in Hersham would be spent in Hersham to provide grants or small scale services, improvements or programmes which would not otherwise be provided by the borough or county. 

Background and further comment
The HRA’s initial discussions led to the creation of the Hersham Community Council Steering Group which is a separate group from the HRA, and was established to pursue and promote the creation of a community council.  Whilst the HRA has not been directly involved in the campaign, it has been following developments closely.

Much of the initial HRA discussion about the creation of a community council focussed on helping to maintain the community identity of Hersham following the ward boundary changes of 2016.  On that subject, we feel that the boundary of the previous Hersham North and Hersham South wards would provide a good geographical basis for a Hersham Community Council.  However, we also recognise that there may need to be some discussion about the boundary at the southern end to reflect residents’ allegiance to Cobham in that area.

We are pleased that through the work of the Hersham Community Council Steering Group the debate moved on from a focus on boundaries to the wider advantages that a community council would provide. These have been set out well in the newsletters produced by the Hersham Community Council Steering Group.  

The HRA has worked closely with Elmbridge Councillors over many years and we look forward to this spirit of cooperation continuing in the future through the work of the community council to help create and maintain strong and positive links with Hersham and its community.

Yours faithfully,

William Cowap
Deputy Chairman of the HRA 
Hersham Residents Association  
William Cowap


Deputy Chairman


Hersham Residents Association


� HYPERLINK "mailto:info@hershamresidents.info" �info@hershamresidents.info�  











